
PRESS RELEASE 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

From: Hunt County Judge 

Date: 7/21/2020, 9:00pm 

Re: School Re-Openings – Decision of County Health Authority to Allow 
Districts to Retain Control 

Under the Texas Administrative Code and Texas Health and Safety Code, 
the Hunt County Health Authority – a licensed physician contracted with 
the County to make certain health-related decisions – has the authority to 
mandate that all public schools and non-religious private schools across 
Hunt County remain closed for in-person learning. Some Texas counties 
have such orders in place, including several which were released last week, 
and several this week.  If the local Health Authority issues no such Order, 
each ISD or non-religious private school is subject to other extensive state 
rules regarding safe re-opening for in-person learning. 

On July 21, 2020, the Hunt County Health Authority and the Hunt County 
Health Department Advisory Board met with superintendents of nine of the 
ISDs in Hunt County to confer about the wisdom of issuing that type of 
order.  After reviewing the districts’ planning and depth of preparation, as 
well as reviewing Hunt County’s statistical information related to COVID-
19 infection rates, the Health Authority has determined it would be in the 
best interest of Hunt County residents to allow each ISD and non-religious 
private school to retain its local control over re-opening decisions.  
Therefore, no general closure Order will be issued at this time.  School 
openings will be continually reviewed, and the Health Authority may make 
a different decision at a later time.   
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